

Dear 4th Day

I do not know about you but the word "Change" does not usually sound like fun to me. However, it is a fact of life that changes do come. Lets face it; once we accept most changes they usually are pretty good. This letter is to inform you about some changes coming to Evansville Chrysalis.

This Fall "Chrysalis 45" will happen in a new location. After many years of the Lord blessing Chrysalis weekends at Camp Reveal, the Board was lead in a new direction. We praise the Lord along with you the 4th day for the many memories and Blessing's the Lord provided while we were at Camp Reveal. We thank the Evansville Rescue Mission for their part in the many weekends.

We want you to know that this decision was not taken lightly. Through prayer and research we truly felt the Lord's leading us in this new direction. We understand there will be a few new challenges. We are hopeful that you the 4th day will continue to join us with your support of Evansville Chrysalis. The following is a list of things we want you to know.

Chrysalis 45 will take Place November 11th through November 13th. The new location for the weekend will be at CAMP ILLIANA - 723 E 450 S - WASHINGTON IN 47501

The time zone in Washington is an hour ahead.

However, The weekend will run on EVANSVILLE - CENTRAL TIME

Candle Light information: 4th day Community will gather in the Dining Hall at Camp Illiana at 8:40 Pm for the Communion Service.

Candle Light will be at 9:40PM Evansville Time (10:40Pm Washington time)

Closing ceremonies will still be held at CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP CHURCH (CFC) at 4:30 PM EVANSVILLE TIME.

With the support of the 4^{th} day and the continued Blessing of our Lord, we look forward to this next chapter of the Evansville Chrysalis story.

Sincerely
The Board of Directors for Evansville Chrysalis
EVANSVILLE CHRYSALIS BOARD OF DIRECTORS

BELOW IS A LIST OF SOME OF THE REASONS WE FELT LED TO CHANGE

Camp Illiana expressed a direct interest in working with Evansville Chrysalis in a partnership with each other and with Christ. Their Vision Aligns with our vision.

The director came to our board meeting upon our request and presented us with options. Showing a true willingness to meet our needs.

The facilities offer many more options for our teams and caterpillars. We will have a large increase in facilities. More Beds, Showers, and meeting space.

Costs. At Camp Illiana they were willing to work with us. Their facility offers more and is more expensive. However, Camp Illiana works with sponsors to raise money to offset expenses. They were willing to meet us at last years budget. We were, and have been facing many price increases from Camp Reveal. The next weekend was going to cost us nearly \$1,200 over the last budget.

We know that it will be more difficult for Evansville 4^{th} day. This is not or has not been taken lightly. We would encourage us all to realize how faithful people from many outside cities have always been to support us here in Evansville. It is our hope that Evansville 4^{th} day will continue their strong tradition of supporting Evansville Chrysalis.

Finally, we remain committed to always seeking the Lords will in all things.

If I can be of any help please feel free to contact me directly. I am a member of the board and my role is 4th day coordinator.

My name is Scott Foster
My cell number is 812-449-6504
My email address is <u>WINVP136@Aol.com</u>

Traye Mattingly is our Board President

Please pray that the Lord will bless this transition and continue to bless the caterpillars as they strengthen their walk with Jesus Christ.